

Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ
Telephone 0113 225 3040
www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

'The Best for Every Child -a Unique Child of God' ISSUE No 471

2nd October, 2020

Dear Parent / Carers
Our Christian Value this term is Thankfulness.

Our Ethos Statement this week is:

The LORD is my strength and my shield; my heart trusts in him, and I am helped. My heart leaps for joy and I will give thanks to him in song. Psalm 28:7

A continued way of working - week 4

Another week of our staggered starts and ends to the school day has gone really well – like a well oiled machine! Thank you.

We have a few reminders about not parking on the white zig zag and double yellow lines. The lines are there for everyone's safety – but most importantly for our children's safety. Please also do not stop on the lines leading to the pedestrian crossing to drop your child off (this is illegal and extremely dangerous for our children) – rather, drive a little further up the road and let your child walk to their allotted gate. Mrs Casling and I will direct any child who is running late to the correct place to wait.

Thank you for remembering your face covering – it is really important during this time of Pandemic that we all look after each other (including keeping each other safe from contracting Covid-19) if you have a medical reason why you can't wear the face covering then please let either me, Mrs Casling or Mr Osborne know this.

Training Day Gate times for your child 21st October

| Year | Gate | Time | |
|-------|-------------|------|-------|
| group | | AM | PM |
| 6 | Fire Gate | 8:30 | 11:30 |
| 5 | Fire Gate | 8:40 | 11:40 |
| 4 | Fire Gate | 8:50 | 11:50 |
| 3 | Office Gate | 8:40 | 11:40 |
| 2 | Main Gate | 8:45 | 11:45 |
| 1 | Main Gate | 8:55 | 11:55 |
| R | Office Gate | 8:50 | 11:50 |

Next week you will be sent a link to sign up for a virtual Parents Evening slot via the Sims App. More information will follow next week.

Mathletics news

This week the key stage trophies have been awarded to the class with most certificates.

In KS1 the trophy goes to 2S for the second week in a row - well done! IN KS2 it was a 2-way tie between 5O and 6C - again, for the second week in a row! We did a draw to see who gets to keep the trophy this week and the winner was...5O





























Pupil of the week

| 1RB - Charlie Rogers. Charlie has settled into Year One really well and is working hard across all areas of the curriculum. He is a pleasure to have in class! Well done! | 1A - Ernie Boyle for his super learning this week. Ernie always tries his best and this week his writing has been well thought out and beautifully presented. Keep it up Ernie! | |
|--|--|--|
| 2J - Charlie Pullan for having an excellent start to Year 2. Charlie is always working hard and trying his best. He is also really polite and a good friend to others. Well done Charlie. | 2S - George Thomas for his amazing effort and enthusiasm. Mrs Baker and I have been so impressed with how hard he is trying with all his learning but especially his handwriting and English work. Keep it up George, your effort is really paying off! | |
| 3W – Rajan Bhath for a fantastic week in school. Rajan works extremely hard in all lessons and has particularly impressed me with his maths work, he always challenges himself and has produced some fantastic work. Well done Rajan, keep it up! © | 3R - Jaidaa Rady for a fantastic start to Year 3. Jaidaa is a brilliant role model to the rest of the class and is always ready to learn. She always tries her best and has produced some lovely pieces of work. Well done Jaidaa, keep up the good work ☺ | |
| 4H - Elliott Charlton-Matthew for his enthusiasm in English. He has written a fantastic persuasive advert about his robot invention and was even asking for more time to write more! He has been very focussed and worked really hard. Keep up the excellent effort Elliott! | 4L - Liam O, he has had a wonderful week and always tries his very best with his learning. He has produced a great persuasive advert as part of our English and Topic work! He is a pleasure to have in class! Well done Liam! | |
| 5E - Harry McDermott -For a great start to Year 5. He has shown a fantastic attitude to all his work and his behaviour is exemplary. He is always ready to listen and as such, is a great role model for others. © | 50 - Isabelle Riches for a fantastic week. Isabelle is a fabulous member of 50. She works hard in all of her lessons and is a great role model. Well done Isabelle, keep it up! © | |
| 6M - Sophie Sinclair for her excellent attitude to her English work. She drafted, edited and produced a fantastic letter about our class novel Alex Rider. Well done Sophie © | 6C - Ruby Papa for her wonderful maths skills. She always has her hand up and wants to get better. If she gets anything wrong she will show a growth mindset and desire to get better- well done Ruby © | |

What happens if my child is away from school with COVID-19 symptoms

Remote Learning Policy

This Remote Learning Policy aims ensure consistency in the school's approach to remote learning

Who is the policy applicable to?

In line with government guidance, pupils, staff and families should self-isolate if they display any of the following symptoms: A continuous, dry cough

A high temperature above 37.8°C

A loss of, or change to, their sense of smell or taste

Have had access to a test and this has returned a positive result for Covid-19

Home/school learning - absence

If your child is off school because they are in any way unwell (headache, sickness etc...) no work is set or expected. If your child is off school for a couple of days where they are well but awaiting a family member's test and therefore having to isolate, the following work will be provided via email:

- Reading continue with usual reading book or books at home
- Spelling work practise the words for the week
- Mathletics/TT Rockstars log in and practise or complete ant homework tasks
- White Rose maths lesson sheet and video link provided for specific days
- A grammar activity known as SPaG (Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar)
- A PSHE/Topic one off lesson will be set

If your child has to self-isolate for 10-14 days because someone in the household has had symptoms but they are well, the following work will be provided:

- Reading continue with usual reading book or books at home
- Spelling work practise the words for the week
- Mathletics/TT Rockstars log in and practise or complete ant homework tasks
- White Rose maths lesson sheets and video links provided for the duration
- Lesson slides and activities for the English unit will set for the duration
- Other curriculum work (such as RE, Science, Art) will be set in line with the class timetable for what would be happening in school and is accessible from home using home resources

You should seek a test for your child if they have Covid symptoms – this would class as being unwell and therefore no work will be set.

Teachers will set the work and email it at the start of the absence/notification of self-isolations, however, whilst they are teaching full time in school we will be mindful of teacher workload and respect that some time for preparation of work may be needed.

Home/school learning - lockdown

In case of local/national lockdown we will follow government guidance on whether school returns to only being open for children of key workers. In this scenario, we will revert to the system used in April 2020 – all work will be uploaded to the year group pages of the school website. This will be current curriculum work in line with what would be taught in school. Teachers will not be doing live teaching or uploading videos, but appropriate guidance and resources will be provided. Teaching videos for Maths will be provided by White Rose Maths which is the resource used in school. Teachers will work on a rota system in school and make contact with families via telephone calls and email during their week in school.

Providing feedback on work - if working remotely

Children to send in work to teachers via year group emails

Teachers to email back feedback - if required

Teachers to respond to emails from parents or children within 48 hours

Who to contact

If you need to contact your class teacher then email them at:

year6@holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

year5@holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

Year4@Holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

year3@Holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

year2@holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

year1@holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

You can contact Reception teachers through your Tapestry account.

Safeguarding

Please see the following updates concerning safeguarding in relation to home learning in the amended Child Protection Policy on the school website

Monitoring arrangements

This policy will be reviewed when updates are provided to schools from the DfE

Links with other policies

This policy is linked to our:
Behaviour Policy
Child Protection with Covid-19 update
GDPR Policy
ICT and Acceptable Use Policy

Healthy eating

Please ensure you are sending a healthy and well-balanced packed lunch in for your children. KS1 children are provided with a piece of fruit each day for a morning snack. Children in KS2 should bring their own fruit or healthy snack.

Leeds Children's Mayor 2020

Please vote for Joshua Smith's entry, called 'Bee Kind'.

Congratulations on making it this far, Joshua, and good luck for the rest of the competition.

The voting portal will remain open until 5pm on Friday 16th October

Training Days for the rest of the year

Wednesday 21st October ½ day (Parent Consultations) Monday 4th January Wednesday 10th February ½ day (Parent Consultations) Friday 28th May Monday and Tuesday 26th and 27th July

Cath Hellings Headteacher



Mental Health Support, Information and Advice for Adults and Parents/Carers:

Key websites to access

www.leedsmind.org.uk

www.mindmate.co.uk

Silvercloud self-directed website for parents/carers

Northpoint have worked with Silvercloud Health to provide access to online support for parents and carers during the current situation.

The site has been designed by clinical experts with the aim of empowering you to think and feel better. The website includes programmes that are tailored to your needs. It contains easy to use content and interactive tools.

The online space is secure and anonymous. No identifying details are required apart from a contact e-mail address.

To access the site go to https://nhs.silvercloudhealth.com/signup/ and enter the code 'north' when prompted.

Mental Health Support for Children and Young people

Mindmate www.mindmate.org

Teen Connect (13-18 years) Teen Connect is a helpline for Leeds based 13-18 year olds who are in crisis. Open 6 pm - 2 am every night of the year. Call, go online or send a text 0771 566 1559.

Kooth online counselling an emotional wellbeing service Kooth online counselling is a free, safe and anonymous service for 10-18 year olds where young people can chat 1-2-1 with counsellors, access self-help articles 24/7 and connect with peers through live moderated forums. www.kooth.com

Give us a shout https://www.giveusashout.org/

24/7 Anonymous Text Support for When You Feel You Can't Cope. Text Us Today For support in a crisis, Text Shout to 85258

Childline https://www.childline.org.uk - Whatever your worry we can help you. Call Childline for help and advice! Tel: 0800 1111

The Mix Emotional support for under 25's. 24/7 Crisis messenger, 1-2-1 chat, forums and resources. www.themix.org.uk

Resist or manage the urge to self-harm

The Calm Harm app has been customised for young people in Leeds (aged 12 - 25 years). It helps you resist or manage the urge to self-harm; it has a number of activities including breathing techniques to help reduce symptoms of stress and anxiety.

Safe Zone (11-17 years)

The Safe Zone is a crisis service for young people aged 11-17 in Leeds. It's open every Monday from 7pm to 10pm – the last drop-in to Safe Zone will be 9.30pm. Call 0113 819 8189 call before you go.

The Market Place

The Market Place offers free, confidential support in Leeds 11-25 year olds. Call 0113 246 1659 or 0113 819 8189. 18A New Market St, Leeds. www.themarketplaceleeds.org.uk

Samaritans

Samaritans is available round the clock, every single day of the year, for anyone who is struggling to cope. Call 116 123 https://www.samaritans.org

Bereavement support for Children and Young People



PTA News 25.9.20

New PTA trustees

As a reminder, the PTA AGM took place on Monday 21st September, and the following new trustees were elected.

For the coming year these will be:

Co-Chairmen: Cheryl Mitchell

Sara Bassindale Clare McDermott

Treasurer: Hannah Furlong Secretary: Miriam Cunliffe

We will be planning our events for the year in the coming weeks. These will probably have to be run differently from previous years.

We will keep you posted so watch this space!

Look out for an update on Christmas cards in the next couple of weeks!

If you have any questions about the PTA or would like any further information please email the PTA at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com or visit the PTA facebook page.

Regular news updates are also posted on the PTA page on the school website